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* * * * * 
Today's video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GZHkn2q713U

KCPHD channel:  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyQzBwJLbkLj7WueKJ5w7mQ/
* * * * * 

Good afternoon, it's Dr. Larson to talk about COVID-19.  Today, 
I'll talk about the fair & rodeo, school starting, and where 
things are at in the community.  

I'll start by saying what I have said before:  Everyone is having
a hard time, so make sure you check your emotions at the door and
to be kind.

We have a lot of COVID in our community.  Our incident rate is 
now 507 per 100,000 for 14 days.  

We also have multiple small outbreaks of the Delta variant going 
on.  This variant is much more infectious. It's much more common 
to infect the unvaccinated, but because of how infectious this 
variant is, and because of how many people currently have COVID 
in our community, we're also seeing cases in people who are 
vaccinated.  

Think of a raincoat analogy.  If it's mildly misting and you have
a raincoat on, you will probably remain dry.  But if you're in 
the middle of a hurricane and you have a raincoat on, you'll be 
soaking wet.  

If you get exposed to the Delta variant, you'll probably get 
COVID-19.  People who are vaccinated are getting less significant
disease, but are still getting infected.  

That's where we're at in the county and the state.  There may be 
a hint of numbers coming down in some areas of the United States,
but we have a lot of unvaccinated people so there are a lot of 
people out there who can potentially be infected.  There will be 
a COVID-19 spike for awhile.  

That is concerning to me on multiple levels.  



Mainly because K-12 schools in our county start next Wednesday.  
We currently have a lot of COVID-19 with a small unvaccinated 
[sic] population in the school districts. About 21% of people 
between the ages of 12 and 17 have been vaccinated, so there are 
a lot of people who could potentially can get COVID-19 in the 
schools.  

This is the reason we have to use multiple other mitigation 
strategies in place to keep COVID-19 from spreading.  

For example, the mask mandate.  We wear a mask to protect others.
Masks aren't perfect, but they do reduce the risk of us getting 
COVID, and they greatly reduce the risk of other people getting 
COVID-19 from us.  They stop droplets.  

We will also still have to do case and contact investigation in 
schools.  You can expect we will have outbreaks in the schools 
this year because of how much more infectious the Delta variant 
is and because a lot of people are currently infected in the 
county.  

The fair and rodeo are coming up this weekend.  If doing things 
this weekend, please give some thought to what you are at risk 
of, what your personal risk is, and what risk your kids might 
have.  Ask yourselves, is this the year you should take them to 
the fair and rodeo?  If you make the decision to do that, please 
wear a mask.  If you're indoors, please wear a mask and socially 
distance.  If you or your kids are sick, please choose not to go.

We're trying to get through the fair and rodeo, and through the 
start of school next week.  

We have had two recent events that I can give you some numbers 
from.  

We have had 43 cases so far related to the Grant County Fair and 
Rodeo, and 63 cases so far related to the Okanagan Stampede.   
When a lot of people are together, and there's a lot of viral 
load in the community, there will be spread.  

Please remember to take precautions, wear your masks, wash your 
hands, and be kind to others.  

Remember, school is starting next week and we have a mandate from
the governor in Washington state for masking in schools, and that
mandate will be enforced by OSPI.  



If you have questions about the school mandates, you can contact 
your school superintendents and leaders.  They understand what is
happening in their facilities.  The school nurses will try and do
a really good job of trying to mitigate risk in the school 
community.  Remember to be really kind to your school nurses.   
They are protecting your kids, as are the teachers.  They all 
want your kids to be in school.  

We are working hard at the County to keep kids in school this 
year.  It will require testing, masks, and social distancing.  
Hopefully, as the numbers come down, we'll have a little bit more
local control, making decisions based on what is happening at 
each individual school.  

Have a good weekend, make those good choices, and remember to be 
kind.  Thanks a lot, goodbye.  

* * * * *
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